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Belinda Pignone
Environmental Planning & Compliance Coordinator
Hanson Construction Materials Pty Limited 
Level 18, 2-12 Macquarie Street
PARRAMATTA NSW 2150

20/05/2020

Dear Ms Pignone

Bass Point Quarry Project (MP08_0143)
Extension of Time for Independent Environmental Audit

I refer to your request for an extension of time for the undertaking and submission of the
Independent Environmental Audit (IEA) as required under conditions 9 and 10 of Schedule 5
of the Bass Point Quarry Project (MP08_0143). 

The Department notes that the current requirement is for an IEA to be commissioned by the
end of June 2020 and submitted to the Department within 3 months of this date. 

The Department also understands that the current travel and physical distancing restrictions
put in place to manage the Covid-19 pandemic would make it difficult for an auditor to travel
to site to undertake their audit. 

Accordingly, the Planning Secretary has granted an extension of time until 31 September
2020 for the commissioning of the Independent Environmental Audit, with the submission of
the IEA to the Department no later than 31 December 2020.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Melissa Anderson on 8275 1392.

Yours sincerely 

Matthew Sprott
Director
Resource Assessments (Coal & Quarries)
as nominee of the Planning Secretary
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